

Garnett Genuis

Member of Parliament

Sherwood Park—Fort Saskatchewan

Statement for the 27th Anniversary of Falun Dafa

As always, I offer my sincere and best wishes to the Falun Dafa community in recognition of your 27th anniversary. It has been my honour and pleasure to continue working together with the practitioners and advocates of Falun Dafa for advancing in our shared commitment to international human rights for all people. It is my hope that Canada and the world will benefit from joining you in pursuing the universal values of truthfulness, benevolence, and forbearance, as well as by acknowledging the spiritual needs of human nature.

Since last year's commemoration, the efforts of political advocacy on behalf of Falun Dafa and other vulnerable minorities has made some progress. Most notably, Bill S-240 has passed in the House of Commons and is back in the Senate to look at the amendments we have made to it. This is a real opportunity to pass a law against forced organ harvesting before the next election. I will continue to do everything I can to make sure it becomes a reality.

May God bless every one of you around the world, especially in your efforts to overcome injustice.

Sincerely,

Garnett Genuis, M.P.

Sherwood Park—Fort Saskatchewan



Ottawa

Constituency Office